
MARCH 2024
The Art Guild. Building Confident, Proficient, Successful Artists.

GUILD NEWS + EVENTS
President's Message

Who We Are. What we do for you.

The Art Guild is a nonprofit 501(c)3 organization. The
purpose of The Art Guild is to provide opportunities for
members to develop their skills in a number of visual
arts, to help artists develop successful businesses, and
provide an association for all Southern Utah artists.

Red Cliff Gallery is a teaching gallery that welcomes
artists of all skill levels – beginners to professionals. For
artists who have never entered your work into a gallery
before, Red Cliff Gallery offers the experience of having
to meet the entry standards into a gallery because our
classes and written standards are similar to other
galleries. Learning to enter and professionally present
your work will increase your chances of being accepted
into other galleries. 

The Arrowhead Gallery is a juried gallery where artists
submit a selection their work to a jury of judges. If
accepted, they will be part of the gallery cooperative
where artists share of the responsibility of the gallery. 

We also have Events where members meet and receive
critiques, demonstrations of various art techniques, and
art business instruction. We encourage artists to
volunteer to give demonstrations for the benefit of other
Guild members. 

Sam Barber,
President

NEW BOARD
POSITION
AVAILABLE
Chair of
Business Systems
Applicants do not
need to be an artist
or Art Guild
member, but
should have good
computer

https://www.bestofsouthernutah.com/vote/
http://www.makespacekayenta.com/learn-create/


We produce a monthly newsletter to keep members and
friends informed of events and activities in The Guild. 

We have an all volnteer Board of Directors who spend
many hours a week organizing and planning the many
activities for the members.  

We offer the opportunity for members to participate on
subcommittees to develop their skills and experience and
to help advance the mission of the Guild. Please email if
you are interested.

integration and
systems experience
along with
developing reports
for the board on
various activities.

RAP Tax is Coming
See this short, fun
RAP Tax video.
RAP Tax is only 1
penny sales tax on
every $10. Up for
vote in November.
More info to come.

MEMBER Spotlight
 

Rosalyn Boarer

​Rosalyn received her first camera, a Brownie
Hawkeye, for her 10th birthday. She took joy in
taking photographs of the world around her and
memorializing special events in her life. This
was the beginning step on a path that she still
walks today.

After college, Rosalyn worked in Financial
Services as an Investment Adviser and had very
little time for photography. Then, retirement
changed everything. Rosalyn moved to the
Southwest, surrounded by beautiful scenery –
different from anything she lived in before.

Rosalyn's love for nature and the outdoors
inspired her and photography provided the
means to capture the very essence of the
emotions and drama in a scene whether it be
landscape, architecture old and new, sunsets,
or street shooting. Rosalyn loves to photograph
wild horses, old cars, old barns, and pastoral
scenes. Most recently, she photographed “The
Great American Stampede” in Colorado – wild
horses in Sand Wash Basin, the Salt River Herd
in Mesa, Arizona, and wild horses in Green

mailto:suag.info@gmail.com
https://youtu.be/s-1E1coDo0k?si=7uKb_tLWHiWPQtec


River, Wyoming. 

Now, shooting infrared is a new and different
angle to creating art.

Color, texture and composition are the three
most important aspects to constructing a
workable piece of art. She considers
photography “visual artistry” and herself as an
artist with a digital brush.

​Rosalyn produces art that is seen through the
eyes of an artist. She wants to share her
inspirations with others who also love and
appreciate the world around them.

The Guild Art Programs

Wed Mar13 SEARS ART MUSEUM 4:30-6PM

Sears Art Museum Field Trip
NOTE: Early meet time 4:30 to 6pm

Meet with Colleen Gianatiempo in the lobby of
Sears Art Museum for our Monthly Demo Meeting
and have Colleen critique of your art. Then, we
will tour the show as a group – Colleen will lead
as we discuss various artworks.

Colleen is a Professor of Art at Utah Tech and
teaches in her own virtual school, Gianatiempo
Fine Art. Composition and color are her
expertise. Her insights are inspiring.

155 South University Ave in St George

 



PREVIOUS Meeting:
February ART BIZ meeting
+ critique with Sam
Barber

Sam spoke on Not Being a Starving Artist.
He says, "artists have as much ability to
create and run a business as anyone else."
Sam then gave business advice,
encouragement and a link to his
photography seminar.

Kari Frymier Wins Survey Giveaway

The Guild heard you loud and clear! Thanks
to everyone who filled out our survey, Kari
was the winner of a fine art print.

Kari has also volunteered to head up a
ProCreate sub-club. She has been working
with ProCreate since before Covid and now
has two Digital Art pieces in the Red Cliff
Gallery show.

SUB-CLUBS
We are looking for enthusiastic artists to
head up sub-clubs. What is a sub-club? The
Art Guild's Program department is now
providing members with a way to have a
more focused discussion so they can
engage with like-minded individuals who
share particular art interests.

Email Colleen if you are interested in
heading up a sub-club and she will go over
logistics and ideas with you. Colleen will
help make the club what you want it to
be. 

Sub-Club Ideas
Mixed Media
Oil Painting
Watercolor
Acrylic Painting
Business of Art / ART BIZ
Photography
Gouache
Pastel
ProCreate
Drawing
Journaling
Plein Air
Colored Pencil
Paint Pouring
Urban Sketching

mailto:gianatiempocolleen@gmail.com


The Art Guild Sponsors Art Attack Race
Part of the St George Art Festival

Here's how you can help:
1] Donate your artwork (ASAP) for race
winners. Submit up to 16x20" framed artwork
and/or small to medium 3D artwork. You can
attach a biz card or flier to each piece. Drop-
off your art at Red Cliff Gallery, Tue-Sat 12-4pm
by March 28.

If you'd like to have a photo of your donated
artwork on the City's website (Art Attack Race),
email a photos of it to JoAnn Merrill.

2] Volunteer on the morning of the race –
March 30 beginning at 9am. Email us with Art
Attack in the subject line to participate.

Arrowhead Gallery
MJ Grow 
February Artist of the Month

As a colorist Mary Jane Grow finds that light her
overall goal. Whether it's sunny or overcast the light to
a plein air artist like Mary Jane is what is most
important. 

She has studied with plein air artist Camille Przewodek

mailto:joamerrill@gmail.com
mailto:suag.info@gmail.com


for 8 years in workshops and online classes. She
learned from Camille to simplify her approach and not
to get into the details right away but search to get
your "big notes" or color relationships working so you
can achieve the correct light key in your oil
painting. You can find her painting outside near the
gallery or old buildings around town or out in the
fields.

She also has studied watercolor starting as a youth at
about age 11 with a lady in her neighborhood while she
was growing up in Holladay UT. Mary Jane
states,"DeAna McDonald was my first teacher and she
started us out with watercolor so its never been a
scary art medium for me." Mary Jane says, "I am sad
when people say they don't want to do watercolor
because you can't erase the paint. It's fun to see what
happens and then take advantage of that also it's easy
to take with you wherever you go."

Mary Jane offers watercolor classes at Arrowhead
Gallery for free from time to time to children ages 9
through 12 to pass on what she loves to the younger
generation. Supplies are included.

Adults can take lessons from her at her home in Ivins
or Provo UT. She is mostly here in the St. George area
during the winter as a "sun bird" she says. If you are
interested in signing up for classes contact her through
her website www.mjgrow.com

MARCH ARTIST OF THE MONTH
Stop by the Gallery in March to see Cheryl's new art
work.

http://www.mjgrow.com/


ARROWHEAD GALLERY NEWS
Please welcome our new artists: Andrew Zabelo-
Zabelin, an oil painter, and Nancy Weezy Forman, a
photographer.

All artists in the Gallery have recently rotated their
art. Gallery rotation happens every 3 months. Artists
refresh their art and move to a different location in
the Gallery. Come on by and check out the new art.

Red Cliff Gallery
The “My Favorite Things” show set a new record – 82
participating artists and 198 pieces of art. Our
judge, Van Mangus from Utah Tech University, said
he had a difficult time judging because the art was
so well done.

A new addition to Red Cliff Gallery is Traveler’s Hall
– small works that showcase local art. It includes ten
artists: Jo Ann and Allan Merrill, Deena Millecam,
Kimberly Jackson, Sam Barber, Susan Plouzek, Travis
Humphreys, Teri McHale, Mel Scott, and Steve
Wagner. Kim Plouzek made a big, sturdy, lockable
art bin which will house prints and greeting cards. In
the future, this will be a juried section of the
Gallery. 

Next workshop is March 9: Framing, Hands On. Bring
a pre-assembled frame along with your art, and
together we will complete your gallery-ready frame.
Handouts will be given to those who attend.

Art in the Courtyard is March 16. There are very few
spots left. If interested, please email us.

Red Cliff Gallery’s Abstract show, Structures and
Shapes, will be May 3 to June 6. Drop-off is May 1st.
Tip: the judge will only consider abstract art for
awards.

See Red Cliff Gallery's recent article in stgnews
Discover the art of personal passion: Red Cliff
Gallery’s themed artist showcase is happening now

Mishel Goodrich
Best of Show

mailto:RedClifGalleryUtah@gmail.com
https://www.stgeorgeutah.com/news/archive/2024/02/21/jsb-discover-the-art-of-personal-passion-red-cliff-gallerys-themed-artist-showcase-is-happening-now/?fbclid=IwAR2Dv-p19BIVwXCcaef2joLf2hlLPBeQiXzxdBzqJJx8gT_S13wLqrrRSvE


Art in the Courtyard – March 16

Sold
ARROWHEAD GALLERY
Glen Harris, Maurine Harris, Nancy Weezy Forman, Teri
McHale, Brandon Raab - UTU Student, Mary Manning, Ilene
Bandringa, Anita Gardner, Jim Hewlett, Ilai Raabe - UTU
Student

RED CLIFF GALLERY
Susan Holben, Andrea Ell, Steve Wagner (Travelers Gallery),
Maurine Harris, Joyce Casey and Lily Katherine Andersen -
UTU Student

 

Both the Arrowhead Gallery and Red Cliff Gallery have been nominated. You can
vote once daily until voting closes Wednesday, March 6 at 5pm.



1] Go to the Best of Southern Utah website
2] Activities & Entertainment
3] Art Gallery
4] Add Your Vote -> Submit Voting Ballot

Guild Membership
JOIN or RENEW TODAY for $35/YR

New Members: Nancy Topham, KayeLynn Van Wagenen, Jacey King, Marilyn
Owens, Madisen Cuff, Tyce Peterson, Richard Neely +1, Katheryn Lister, Dustin
Jensen, Dani Beesley.

Renewing Members: Kenneth Church, Joan Malone, Ruthann Adams, Deann Rex,
Marsha Mugaas, Georgia Ryan +1, Linda Toombs, Rosalyn Boarer, Steve Wagner,
Kari Frymier, Tracy Thuringer, Jenna Lineweaver, Katie Sharp, Dave Showalter,
Dan & Suzanne Marino, Marilyn Rose, Preben Jensen, Josephine Jonas, Helene
Ainbinder, Alice Hiatt, Ralph Malloy, Mona Woosley, Shari Wood Blueitt +1, Cari
Batty, Jeffrey Elder, Mel Scott, Christine Nelson, Gayla Folkman, Tori Bennett,
Christine Hale, D.K. Malcolm, Karen Carlson.

Student Members: Mykenzy Ford, Brooklyn Ollis, Erin Brimhall, Christa Turner,
Markus Whetzel, Reese Dillon.

Membership has been on a Rolling Basis since September 2023. If you enrolled before last

September you are due for your membership like always. After September 2023, your

membership comes due one year from when you last paid. It's a win for everyone.

QR in one easy step. Point your mobile camera (if you are on a desktop) at the
QR as if taking a picture. Your camera app will recognize a QR code and ask if you
want to visit the web page. Select the page or say YES. Otherwise select the link.

Friends (get n ​ewsletter) Membership Student 1 Year Free

https://www.bestofsouthernutah.com/vote/
https://suagevents.eventsmart.com/online-store/suag-memberships/
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/sl/yCSKzWt/friends?source_id=84fce487-0e58-46bd-ac66-cc2413d6d8f9&source_type=em&c=
https://suagevents.eventsmart.com/online-store/suag-memberships/
https://suagevents.eventsmart.com/online-store/free-one-year-student-membership/


HUB EVENTS
HUB: Local Art Organizations and Businesses

 









 



Spring into art making! Spring is a beautiful season here in southern Utah. And, a perfect time
to enroll in an art class to get your creative juices flowing. Many classes now available at
MakeSpace Art School located in Ivins (Kayenta). Let the red rock views and the blooming
desert inspire you. Here are a sample of classes available in March:

Intermediate Needle Felting/Spring Chicks!
If you have taken Debbie Hussey's introductory class, or
if you’ve needle felted before and you would like to level
up your skills, come enjoy a creative afternoon with us!
Learn to build an armature and freestanding sculpture as
you create a life-sized chick! Plus, you will have enough
materials to make two more chicks on your own!

March 8th 1pm – 4pm $75 (Includes supplies)

Fun with Acrylic Pour / Darcy Lee Saxton
Join us for art play and exploration while you learn the
basics of working with fluid acrylic. This mesmerizing
medium is wonderful for anyone wanting to try something
new. We will overview the elements and principles of
design as we create small acrylic pour paintings. All
ability levels are welcome, and no prior experience is
necessary! Walk away with beautiful high gloss acrylic
paintings to keep or gift, plus the know-how to do it all
again! 
 
For a deeper dive, enroll in Darcy’s 2nd class on
March 23 

March 9th 10am – 1pm / $85 (Includes supplies)

Monotype Printing and Mixed Media Workshop
Linda Tay’nahza will lead process demonstrations,
providing students with inspiration to mix and match
varied applications including: Additive and subtractive,
Chine Colle, blended rolls, bleed prints, ghost prints...
 
The monotype is a simple, organic direct image transfer
form of printmaking. A highly creative process, interaction
between participants is always fun and the studio is
abuzz in a way that only Linda can entice! No previous
art experience is necessary.
 
March 14-16 (Thursday-Saturday) 10am-3:30pm
$425 (Includes supplies)



For a complete list of classes or to enroll go to: 
https://makespacekayenta.com/

 MakeSpace Art School is located at 918 Art Village Way in Kayenta in Ivins, Utah.

Guild Board + Info
Southern Utah Art Guild is a non-profit organization. Board meetings are generally
held on the first Tuesday of the month at 10am and are open to all members as
well as the community. The Guild may change Board meetings to the second
Tuesday – to be announced in the newsletter. Attendees may not participate in the
business meeting but have an opportunity for discussion after the business meeting
is over. Contact us at 435.628.9592 or suag.info@gmail.com
SOUTHERN UTAH ART GUILD BOARD

• President — Sam Barber

• Arrowhead Gallery — Joanne Parsons

• Red Cliff Gallery — Susan Plouzek

• Finance — Celeste Renta

• Grant Writing — Sheri Fisher

• Marketing — Deborah Laux

• Membership — Julianne Skinner 

• Program/Workshops — Colleen Gianatiempo 

• Public Relations — JoAnn Merrill

• Office Assistants: Red Cliff Gallery / Michael Grefe

Donate to the Art Guild

Southern Utah Art Guild is 501(c)(3). Donations are tax deductible.
Support the arts as part of your charitable giving.

https://makespacekayenta.com/
mailto:suag.info@gmail.com
https://suagevents.eventsmart.com/online-store/donate-to-southern-utah-art-guild/


Comments? Feedback? Questions? Email us with the subject line: Newsletter

 

Southern Utah Art Guild | Electric Theater Center, 68 E Tabernacle, St. George, UT 84770
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